
CUTTEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT

School Site Council Minutes

April 27, 2021

1. Meeting was called to order By Vice Chairperson Kaycee Cook @ 5:39PM

Those Present:

Guests, None

Council Members: Diana Baclagan,  Kaycee Cook, August Deshais, Lori Dickinson, Chris
Mikkelsen  and Amber Syvertsen. Council Members, Karen Bazzano, Audrea Filbey and
Susie Smesler were absent.

2. The Agenda was approved as written. Motion by Lort and a Second by Amber.

3. Minutes from the March 16, 2021 meeting were approved by a Motion of Lori and a Second

by Diana.

4. No persons of the public were present for comment. Chris commented that  Citizens Bond
Oversight Committee is seeking qualified community members to join.

5. August gave a strong District report, which included recognizing Becky MacQuarrie as our
new Superintendent, August’s continued support of the regional Safe Routes to School
Committee, the Cutten School Fencing Project which will begin in June and includes locking
gates,  the commencement of HVAC work this summer and the need for additional Electric
Service Upgrades at Cutten, and the enrollment and plan for Summer School 2021.
Information, while still in flux, was also shared for the 2021/22 school year, and the
Districts goals to be fully re-open.. The Council commented on and complimented the
Teachers and Administrators work to date toward achieving such.

6. a. August brought back and presented the District Wellness Policy, which was reviewed
and briefly discussed, specifically those items around nutrition. The wellness policy was

approved and sent to the Board by a motion of Lort and a Second by Amber.

b. The Results of the Local Control and Accountability plan were presented by August, with
some strong and consistent results surrounding the Quality of Education Cutten School District
delivers. There is a notable response from our Teachers surrounding needs for aide support and
volunteer needs within the classrooms. As well, focus on facilities and modernization was strongly
noted by our valued teachers.

Special Note: August shared upcoming terms of the Site Council and asked for members to consider



whether or not they plan to return to the Council for the coming term. This will be visited again in
August / September.

7. Our next meeting is May 18, 2021 @ 5:30PM

8. The meeting was adjourned at 6:18 by Vice Chairperson Cook


